
JUBILEE FIELD USER GROUP 
 

MINUTES of the meeting of the Jubilee Field User Group held on Thursday 3rd 
October 2013 at Jubilee Pavilion, Headcorn Road, Staplehurst commencing at 
7.30pm. 

 

1. Present:   Mike Hooker (in the Chair), Mike Lock, Ian Humphrey, Helen 
Tucker, Elaine Downton and John Perry.   

2. Apologies:  Apologies were received from Paul Butcher and Alison Hooker 

3. Minutes of last meeting - Minutes of the last meeting of held on 9th May 

2013 were agreed by JP and ML and signed as a true record.   

4. The following were discussed in a round table format: 

AGM This should have been held this evening but unfortunately was not 
advertised and therefore it was proposed that the AGM of the Jubilee Field 

Management Committee be deferred until the December meeting. 
Uprocking: Very well attended and felt it was a successful day with the 
Jubilee BBQ running out of food at 5pm.  There was no coach laid on this 

year from Maidstone which did mean slightly less people attending but all 
side events, eg rock climbing, were pleased with the day.  Unfortunately 
the boot fair was a disappointment mainly it was felt due from poor 

weather leading up to the day.  The Parish Council proposes to hold the 
event again next year and will strongly support it.  Grants had been 

received and there was some money still in the bank left over from this 
year.  No contribution had yet been received from the BBQ takings. 
Skateboarding: No issues at present 

Guides:  Thanked the Committee/Parish Council for repairing the gates 
and also for the assistance in the Incident Hike held at Jubilee.  Dog 
fouling was still an issue and SPC were liaising with MBC and Community 

Warden regarding this. 
Parish Council:  CCTV now up and running and a sign had been erected 

regarding this. 
Football Club:  As Guides mentioned dog fouling still a problem but 
luckily not on the pitches.  Requested to SPC to look into the possibility of 

extending the car speed limit to the bend – this is a particular problem 
with cars are parked in the road on match days.  SPC will look into this. 
 

5. Any Other Business – A hospital needle was recently found on the field – 
all users to be aware and report if anything like this is found again. 

 

The next user group meeting 5th December which will be the AGM commencing at 
7.30pm 
 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8pm 
 


